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The Australian and South Australian governments have committed to jointly funding (50:50) the 

$120 million construction of a new interchange for the Southern Expressway at Majors Road, 

O’Halloran Hill. 

As part of the project, establishment of the construction site offices will continue within the Riding for 

Disabled premises on Majors Road, O’Halloran Hill.  

Initial site establishment works will also start shortly on Majors Road. Activities will include traffic 

modification works (including a new turning lane to access the new site office) and service location works. 

What to expect 

Initial works on Majors Road O’Halloran Hill will commence from Monday, 25 September 2023, weather 

permitting. The majority of these works will be undertaken during the day between 7am and 7pm, Monday 

to Saturday. 

Major construction works are expected to commence in December 2023.  

Majors Road and the Southern Expressway will remain open to traffic at all times however 

temporary lane and speed restrictions will be required to facilitate the works. Speed and lane restrictions 

will take place outside of peak periods on the Southern Expressway. Please take extra care when workers 

are on site. Observe traffic management signs, speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when 

travelling through the area. 

Access to properties and businesses in the area will be maintained at all times during the works. In the 

event that property access is impacted, we will contact you directly ahead of these works occurring.  

Access through the area for emergency services will also be maintained at all times. Some noise 

disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed, however the work will be 

managed to minimise disturbance to nearby properties as much as practically possible. 

Further Information 

For more information, or to register for project updates, please;  

• visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/majorsinterchange  

• call 1300 794 880  

• email DIT.MajorsRoad@sa.gov.au  
 

Kind Regards,  

Majors Road Interchange project engagement team  
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